	NOTICE TO THE PUBLIC 


IMPORTANT INFORMATION ABOUT YOUR DRINKING WATER

HONESDALE WATER SYSTEM HAS LEVELS OF ARSENIC 

ABOVE DRINKING WATER STANDARDS
Our water system recently violated a drinking water standard. Although this is not an emergency, as our customers, you have a right to know what happened, what you should do, and what we are doing to correct this situation.
We routinely monitor for the presence of drinking water contaminants. The U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) maximum contaminant level (MCL) for arsenic is 0.010 mg/l (milligrams per liter or 10 parts per billion). Compliance with the MCL is based on a four-quarter running annual average (RAA). The table below summarizes the latest sampling results received for a sample collected on March 25, 2010 and the current running annual average (RAA) through the first quarter 2010 for one of the six wells supplying the Honesdale system. The other wells in the system are in compliance with the arsenic standard.  
	Parameter
	Sample Date
	Result (mg/L) 
	Running Annual Average (RAA) (mg/L)
	Drinking Water Standard 

MCL (mg/L)

	Arsenic
	3/25/10
	0.0064
	0.0124
	0.010


What should I do? 

You do not need to use an alternative (e.g., bottled) water supply. However, if you have specific health concerns, consult your doctor.

What does this mean?

This is not an immediate risk. If it had been, you would have been notified immediately. However, some people who drink water containing arsenic in excess of the MCL over many years could experience skin damage or problems with their circulatory system, and may have an increased risk of getting cancer. Although this is not an emergency, as our customers, you have a right to know what happened, what we are doing to correct this situation, and what you should do.
What happened? What is being done? When will the problem be corrected?

Last year Aqua Pennsylvania, Inc. (Aqua), after purchasing the Honesdale Water System, received approval from the Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection to construct a treatment facility at the Quarry well to remove arsenic. Construction began in September and is now complete. The treatment was started up in March 2010. The sample result above demonstrates that the new treatment is removing arsenic to levels below the MCL.
We will continue quarterly testing, and we will notify you of the test results until full compliance is achieved over four quarterly samples when the RAA falls below the MCL. This notice is being sent to those customers who might receive water from the Quarry Well. Most of the water supplied to Honesdale customers comes from other well sources in the system that have always been in compliance with the standard for arsenic.  
Please share this information with all the other people who drink this water, especially those that you believe may not have received this notice directly (for example, people in apartments, nursing homes, schools, and businesses). You can do this by posting this notice in a public place or distributing copies by hand or mail.

For more information, please contact:

	Responsible Person 

Steve Clark
Aqua Pennsylvania
	System Name

Honesdale Water System
	Address (Street)

1775 North Main Street

	Phone Number

570.647.0358
	System PWSID#

PA2640018
	Address (City, State, Zip)

Honesdale PA 18431


